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2023 ZEMA Annual Report 
 

January – attended ZEMA annual business meeting 
and conference.  
Taught at Sodwana Bible School with Shadrack 
Khumalo – a contact of SCBS 
February – attended Renew Conference at Sunbury 
and assisted Sunbury as host. Spend time at 
Sunbury assisting Barry Adkins. 
March – weekend in Bloemfontein with Heather. 
Met with de la Harpe le Roux who has started a ZEBS class in a DRC building. 
Travelled to Eastern Cape with Heather – visiting Idutywa and surrounding areas, preaching and 
doing ZEMA promotions. 
Preached over the Easter Weekend at Scottsville Baptist.  Supporting church family. 
April and May – travelled to Cape Town for deputation and preaching. Also met with Executive 
members in Cape Town for an online ZEFA Executive meeting. 
May - Heather attended SABWD Board meetings / Andy did ZEFA business with Paul. 
June - Heather hospitalized which took us out of ministry for a while. 
July – taught at SCBS and attended ZEBS Teachers Conference at Sunbury 
August – travelled to Lusaka, Zambia – visited with pastors including a Zionist pastor. 
September and October – travelled to East London and Port Elizabeth areas.  Preached and 
visited supporters and ZEMA missionaries.  Heather attended SABWD Board meetings and 
completed her year as president of the BWD.  
October - Taught at SCBS and attended annual ZEFA Conference 
October to December – began ministry at Glenwood Community Church as Interim Pastor while 
continuing with ZEMA and ZEFA related ministry. 
 
Future plans. 
We plan to retire as ZEMA missionaries at the end of February 2024 but will continue assisting 
ZEMA and ZEFA where and when needed.  We will continue our ministry at GCC until they are 
ready to call a full-time pastor.      
We will continue with ZEMA as long as our support comes in by  

• Assisting Paul and the ZEFA Executive with ZEFA ministry.  
• Organizing the annual ZEBS / ZBC Teachers Conference for one more year while 

Matthew Kuehl is on furlough.   
 
Respectfully submitted by Andy and Heather Sullivan 


